*********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
November 29, 2009
                 First Sunday of Advent 
Saturday, November 28

  4:00 –Elizabeth Reardan Hewins–15th Anniversary

Sunday, November 29

   8:00 – Maria Cabrale – Memorial

              Joau Dovale – Memorial

   9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

  11:30 – Coleman O’Donnell – 30th Anniversary

               Betty Campbell – 22nd Anniversary    

Wednesday, December 2

   9:00 – Rev. James F. Fratus – Memorial

Thursday, December 3

   9:00 – Rev. Daniel F. Moran – Memorial

Friday, December 4

   9:00 – Rev. Adelard J. Gagnon – Memorial

Saturday, December 5

   4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, December 6

    8:00 – Arthur Fopiano – 31st Anniversary

               Alice Fopiano – 20th Anniversary

    9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

  11:30 – Kenneth Cerone – 5th Anniversary

Important Dates
Thu. 12/03 – Interfaith Prayer Service - 6:00pm
Thur.12/03 – Lighting of Common – 6:30pm

Sat. 12/05 – No CCD class

Sat. 12/5 – Christmas on the Common
Christmas Giving Tree

Our “Christmas Giving Tree” is up. Would you please take a tag and purchase a gift card from the store indicated on the tag. Please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar by December 13th so we can get them to the families to start their shopping.  Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  

Choir Announcement

Choir rehearsals for the Christmas Eve 6 pm Mass will take place Monday evenings from 6:30 to 7:45, beginning November 30. Please consider joining this special group that combines our Adult and Children’s Choirs. For more information contact Paul Hoffman at (617) 610-2255.

Our Shared Treasure
November 22, 2009 Collection: $5704
Collection for Retired Religious: $1547
Grand Annual Collection: $5580
Please remember the Church in your will.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $12,610 has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
        St. Vincent de Paul
Thank you to all of the parishioners who continue to keep the food pantry supplied.
In the current economic climate, St. Vincent de Paul must deal with the same issues we all have—we must try to serve more clients with less. As you all know, this is very difficult.
St. Vincent de Paul relies on your generosity. Your donations in the collection boxes at the doors of the church are our only source of income. We are not funded by the weekly collection and we do not receive any income or reimbursements from the Archdiocese. We are a completely separate organization with a mission to serve those in need.
Thank you for your prayers and 

continuing generosity!
Please remember… do not leave food at the rectory, garage or porch or in front of the dumpster at any time as there is no janitor to carry it over to the church. All food items should be brought to the church & placed in the bins outside of the side door and front doors. Thank you for your cooperation. 
Christmas Mass schedule

12/24 - Christmas Eve – 4:00pm & 6:00pm

12/25 - Christmas Day – 10:30am

12/31 - New Year’s Eve – 4:00pm

1/1/10 - New Year’s Day – 10:30am

LAST CHANCE TO SIGN UP FOR 

Winter 2010 CYO Ski Trip

Our Winter Ski trip will take place the weekend of February 12 - 14, 2010 at Stowe Mountain Resort, VT!
Hotel Package Information:

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in S. Burlington, VT. Amenities include, indoor heated swimming pool, whirlpool and fitness center. All guestrooms include the Sweet Dreams bed, hairdryer and refrigerator. Each guest is presented with the legendary chocolate chip cookie at check-in. The hotel is approximately 45 minutes from Stowe.
Room costs: 
$260 per person, 4 per room
$277 per person, 3 per room
$310 per person, 2 per room

The trip includes: Transportation, 2 nights accommodations, 2 breakfast buffets & 1 dinner buffet, 2-day teen lift ticket for Stowe Mountain Resort and all taxes.

Sign up by email or call Fr. Wally if you are interested in going. 

A $100 deposit will be due now!  There are 10 spots left!
A message from our Pastor…
Dear Friends, 
I wanted to share with you the “Sacramental Index” for the past three years for St. John’s Parish as well as the number of children and young adults who are in our Religious Education program.  As you can see, the numbers indicate somewhat of a downward trend in terms of the sacraments that are celebrated here. The number of students enrolled in our CCD program has declined a bit as well. The weekend Mass count has remained unchanged at about 1,200 people in attendance at the four Masses. This is simply a reflection of the ebb and flow of statistics and no conclusion should be drawn from this information. 
I want to thank the administration, faculty and the students of the Gordon Mitchell Middle School for their generosity to our food pantry.  Last Friday I received a check in the amount of $1,450 for our food pantry. The food pantry at the Union Congregation Church received $1,450 as well.  The students raised the money by having what is known as a “Penny War”. Instead of keeping the money for the school they decided to donate it for the needy of our town. These children are a blessing to our community and their teachers and administrators are as well. 
I also want to thank Dunkin Donuts Corporation for donating $1.500 to our food pantry.  They too are a blessing to us. 
Finally, we have 30 students who have registered and paid the down payment for the Ski Trip to Stowe Vermont. Unfortunately, we need 40 students to go to make this trip happen.  Hopefully by Dec. 10 we will have the 40 students that we need. 
God Bless, 

Fr. Wally

The following is the Sacramental count and Religious Education enrollment for the last three years:

Sacramental Counts

                              2009       2008      2007
Baptism                 30+          50          63

Marriage                  2             7            7

Confirmation          62           66           70

1st Communion      79           91         108

Funerals                22+         24           27

Religious Education Enrollments

                     2009/10   2008/09   2007/08
Grade 1                  61            68           62

Grade 2                  79            79           91

Grade 3                  64            72           96      

Grade 4                  68            79           61

Grade 5                  70            71           80

Grade 6                  53            55           81

Grade 7                  69            75           65

Grade 8                  72            56           60

Grade 9                  66            63           64

Grade 10                65            62           66
Totals               667        680       726       
INTERFAITH PRAYER SERVICE

The clergy of East Bridgewater invite everyone to gather at St. John’s Church on Thursday Dec. 3 at 6:00 pm for an Advent Service.  Following this brief service we will carry lit candles to the Town Common for the lighting of the trees. What a wonderful way to put Christ back in Christmas.






